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From	
  the	
  Principal	
  -­‐	
  Jeffrey	
  S.	
  Theodoss	
  

 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
Let me begin by wishing everyone a Happy New Year. 
 
As parents, it is a Happy New Year because all college 
applications have been sent in, you have enjoyed 
unseasonably warm weather and you haven’t received your 
credit card bills yet.  For seniors, the next few months will be 
filled with some anxiety as they await college acceptance 
letters or decide on future employment options. As parents, 
be patient and find those coachable moments to counsel 
your child. They may give the appearance that they know 
what they want to do, but they will welcome, although (maybe 
not acknowledge) your input. 
 
January also marks the beginning of the scheduling process 
for the underclassmen. Much time and effort will be devoted 
to creating the best possible course schedule for each 
student. In this edition of the Foxworthy, you will find 
important information about the scheduling process. Every 
student will meet with his or her counselor to develop the 
most rigorous, yet appropriate, schedule for him or her. As I 
have mentioned in the past, it is imperative that parents and 
students spend time discussing their expectations and agree 
on student placement for each course. 

 
There will be a Program of Studies Night on Thursday, 
February 9th with current eighth graders and their parents 
from 6:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. in the auditorium. All 
underclassmen and their parents will meet from 7:00 p.m.  
until 8:00 p.m.. There is more information about the 
upcoming Curriculum Night provided in this edition of the 
Foxworthy. 
 

Also, twice a year at the end of both the second and fourth 
quarters, academic expectation reports are sent home along 
with report cards. These reports reflect student performance 
on the school wide academic / 21st century learning 
expectations. Each department is responsible for formally 
reporting out on two of the school-wide learning 
expectations. Attached in this newsletter are the rubrics that 
are used to report out on student performance.  

 
Although not part of the FHS graduation requirements, the 
21st century learning expectations demonstrate how students 
are performing in the areas of writing, reading, speaking, 
communicating, critical thinking, and effectively using 
technology. FHS believes these areas of performance are just 
as critical to a student’s long term success as their 
understanding of the curriculum. 
 
Preparing students for college or the workforce requires that 
each student has the ability to think both critically and 
creatively and to work collaboratively with a diverse group of 
people. Every student must be able to communicate their 
ideas to an intended audience both verbally and in writing and 
use technology appropriately. The enclosed graphs display 
individual classes (9, 10, 11, and 12) and performance scores, 
as well as composite grades and performance.  Scores are 
reported out on a scale of one to four: 4-Advanced, 3-
Proficient, 2-Needs Improvement and 1-Failure to Meet 
Requirements.  
 
The graphs in the Foxworthy allow students to compare their 
scores with their peers. As previously mentioned, students will 
receive their individual performance scores at the end of the 
second quarter. 
 
A social and civic rubric is also used to assess freshmen and 
sophomores during wellness classes on attributes such as 
integrity, respect for self and others, responsibility, 
appreciation for diversity and contribution to society. The 
social and civic rubric displays the combined grades (9&10) 
and performance scores. 
 
As always, do not hesitate to contact me at 508-543-1616 or at 
theodossj@foxborough.k12.ma.us with any questions or 
concerns. 
 

     Jeff Theodoss 
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ON FRIDAY, DECEMBER 9TH, SIX STUDENTS 
FROM                 MR. MCCABE'S ACCOUNTING 

CLASS ATTENDED A STUDENT CONFERENCE AT 
BENTLEY UNIVERSITY, WHICH WAS HOSTED 

BY THE MASSACHUSETTS SOCIETY OF 
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS (MSCPA). 

THIS CONFERENCE WAS DESIGNED FOR 
STUDENTS WHO ARE INTERESTED IN A 
POSSIBLE CAREER IN ACCOUNTING. IN 

ATTENDANCE WERE CAMERON MACDONALD, 
CHRIS CAMERON,                        TYLER 

AUBUCHON, PETER GALLAGHER, OWEN 
MCDAVITT AND JOE DESROSIERS.  

 

 
 

 THE CONFERENCE BEGAN WITH A VIDEO 
WHICH HIGHLIGHTED CPA'S WORKING IN 

VARIOUS FIELDS INCLUDING: PROFESSIONAL 
SPORTS TEAMS, THE FBI, THE MUSIC AND 
MOVIE INDUSTRIES AS WELL AS VARIOUS 

FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS. STUDENTS ALSO 
GOT THE CHANCE TO HEAR FROM A PANEL OF 

CPA'S CURRENTLY WORKING FOR LOCAL 
BUSINESSES. THE STUDENTS THEN GOT TO 
EXPERIENCE WHAT AT TYPICAL COLLEGE 

ACCOUNTING CLASS IS LIKE IN ONE OF 
BENTLEY'S COMPUTER LABS FOLLOWED BY A 

QUESTIONS AND ANSWER SESSION WITH 
COLLEGE STUDENTS WHO ARE ACCOUNTING 

MAJORS. THE DAY CONCLUDED WITH A 
NETWORKING LUNCH WHICH STUDENTS 

COULD TALK WITH PROFESSORS, COLLEGE 
STUDENTS AND CPA'S ABOUT ANY OTHER 

QUESTIONS THEY HAD ABOUT THE 
PROFESSION.  

…………………………MR. MCCABE 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

FHS goes to 
London! 
 
FHS students will be 
“crossing the pond” 
during February 
vacation for the third 
annual trip to London.  
The itinerary includes 

all of the usual attractions (Look kids, Big Ben, 
Parliament!) as well as a tour of the Globe 
Theatre, a backstage tour of the National 
Theatre, two shows in London’s famed Piccadilly 
Circus, plus visits to Westminster Abbey, St. 
Paul’s Cathedral, the Tower of London...and more!  
We’ll straddle both hemispheres as we stand on 
the Prime Meridian in Greenwich and try such 
English delicacies as fish ‘n’ chips, “toad in the 
hole”, and England’s “national dish”: chicken tikka 
masala.  Maybe we’ll even have tea with the Queen! 

 
Are YOU interested in traveling to London in 

2013? 
Sign up now for the 2013 trip and receive a $200 
discount!  For more information, please contact 

Mrs. Shannon Wasilewski at 508-543-1616 x206, 
by email at wasilewskis@foxborough.k12.ma.us, or 

online at www.eftours.com/1190928.  An 
informational meeting for the 2013 trip will be 
held on January 18th at 2:30p.m. in room 206. 
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From Club Advisor- Ms. Kathleen Joseph 

 

                      
The Foreign Language Club had a successful toy 

drive for the U.S. Marine Corp, Toys for Tots 
Program. Three large boxes of toys were collected 

from the generous students and staff of Foxborough 
High School.  Thank you for all that participated in 

this wonderful tradition! 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Baby Sitting Fundraiser 

 
The Student Council will be offering babysitting 

services on Friday, January 27, 2012 from                       
9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at Foxborough High School.  

Members of the Student Council will entertain 
your elementary school age children for a fee of 
$10 per child.  School approved snacks will be 

provided, but lunch will NOT be served.  Please 
contact Student Council Advisor Christine Smith 

with any questions. 
508-543-1616 ext. 225 

smithc@foxborough.k12.ma.us 
 

 
 

 
 

The Bay Colony Group had a team on site at 
Foxborough High School on Monday, Dec. 12th. 

  
When the surveyors were working on a topographical 

map, mathematics teachers Ms. Relleva and Ms. 
Hutchison both brought their math classes outside for 

a quick lesson on surveying. The men were very 
informative. The transit that they were using was very 
high tech. It could do a lot of trigonometry! Outside 
was a bit cold, but our students didn’t mind getting a 
first-hand demonstration about the art of surveying. 

 
Thanks to the Bay Colony Group for taking a few 

minutes out of their day to explain their craft with the 
students and math teachers 

 Ms. Hutchison and Ms. Relleva. 
 

 

 
 



           Foxworthy – January – February 2012– Issue # 3- S. Sneyd 

5 
 

                  

 
 

 
 The purpose of the Warrior Huddle is to continue to 
personalize each student’s education. The goals of the 
program are as follows: 
 
 support the growth and development of all students, 
 improve the school culture by having students and 

teachers  get to know students they may not normally 
come in contact with,  

 create an environment where relationships within the                                                                                                                               
school,  focus on cooperation and working together,   

 provide a means for students to frequently assess                                                                                                       
themselves and plan for their future,   

 provide each student with an adult other than a  
        guidance counselor to advocate for them.  
 
The program runs for 30 minutes every three weeks. One 
faculty member helps to mentor twelve students (three 
students per grade level).  
 
We combined two groups during the first few sessions as 
team building and trust continues to be the focus of the 
lessons. Over time we hope that our students will serve 
as role models for each other and in addition to the group 
guidance program, provide avenues for students to seek 
out information and to be supported by an adult in a 
timely manner. 

 
Thank you for your continued support and if you                       
have any questions or comments, please feel free to                

contact me at 508-543-1616.   …………Jeff Theodoss 
 

 

 
 

The Drama Club will be performing a musical 
on March 16th, 17th, and 18th.  
The name of the musical will soon be 

announced!  

 
 

Stay tuned for more information! 

Drama Club Advisor…Mrs. Joan Marino 
 

Attention: 
 Parents /  Guardians of  

Seniors 
 

All seniors attended an assembly regarding his/her 
cap and gowns and diplomas. 

 
All seniors were instructed that the name on their 

diploma would be printed exactly as it is printed on 
his/her report cards unless they indicated otherwise. If 
you have any questions regarding your son/daughter’s 
diploma, please contact Sheila Sneyd at 508-543-1616 

x109 prior to                      January 13, 2012. 
 

Seniors were also given information regarding the 
cost of their cap and gown.  The payment is due by 
January 28,  2012.  Please make checks payable to 

Foxborough High School and indicate in the 
comments section of the check “Cap & Gown-2012”. 

 

 
FOXBOROUGH HIGH SCHOOL 

CLASS OF 2012 
 

Cap & Gown / Photograph 
 

Student’s 
Name:____________________________________ 

 
Cap and Gown                                       $         25.00 

             
Graduation Picture: (optional)     $____ (8.00)  
            ____ Yes ____ No                                 

 
 Total:                                               $ 
_____________ 
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          Winter 

Clothing Drive  

            Warrior Huddle  

 Teacher Organizers: 

Ms. Caitlin Annicelli and Mr. 

Ryan Wilensky   

As families brace themselves for cold 

weather, Cradles to Crayons is 

seeking to fill a critical need for new 

and gently worn winter clothes. 

Donations for winter clothing are 

now being accepted at Foxborough 

High School. Simply place your 

donation in one of the Cradles to 

Crayons bins located in participating 

teacher’s classrooms. 

 

WHAT: Hats, Gloves, Coats 

(Placed in bag with name on it) 

WHERE: Participating 

Teacher’s classrooms 

WHEN: December 19th – 

January 20th 

PRIZES: Each donation 

puts you in a raffle to win 

two Celtics tickets.  
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More than 305,000 

Massachusetts children 12 years old 

and younger live in poor or low-

income households. In any given year, 

more than 100,000 Massachusetts 

children will experience homelessness. 

Cradles to Crayons endeavors to 

provide homeless and low-income 

children with the essentials they 

require to thrive - to feel safe, 

warm, ready to learn, and valued 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Advisors…. 
 Ms. Kelly Bishop and Ms. Caitlin Annicelli 

 
The Class of 2014 will once again be running the 
annual Student vs. Faculty Basketball Game on 

Thursday, March 15th from 2:30p.m. – 4:00 p.m.  
in the high school gym. All money raised will 
benefit the Class of 2014 and its activities.  

 

 
The Class of 2014 will be holding it’s Semi Formal 

Dance on Saturday, March 24th at 7:00 p.m. in the 
high school cafeteria. All students must have paid 
both their freshman and sophomore class dues to 
attend. The Class of 2014 will be sending letters 
home at the end of January to notify students of 

their payment record.  Payment (cash or check 
made out to Foxboro High School) can be given to 

either Ms. Annicelli, Mrs. Bishop, or one of the 
class officers. Dues are $20 for freshman, 

sophomore, and junior year, with no dues being 
collected senior year unless students are not paid 
in full. Anyone with an economic hardship should 

contact Ms. Annicelli at 
annicellic@foxborough.k12.ma.us or Mrs. Bishop at 

bishopk@foxborough.k12.ma.us. 
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Curriculum Night will take place on Thursday, February 9, 2012 
in the high school auditorium. There will be two sessions, with 
the incoming eighth grade students and their parents meeting 

from 6:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. and then all grade 9-11 students 
and their parents meeting from 7:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. Each 

session will provide parents and students with an overview of the 
curriculum and requirements for graduation. Guidance personnel 

will be available to answer any questions. 
 

 
 
January 10th at 1:40 in the Ahern Auditorium 

High School Guidance makes program of studies 
presentation to entire 8th grade class.  Hand out 
sheet for students to begin picking electives with 
parents. 
 

January 23rd through the 26th 
High school guidance counselors input upcoming 
9th graders recommendations of major classes into 
Power School.   

 
February 6th    

Guidance staff will be going into the 9th grade 
Science classes to discuss the programs of studies 
and the scheduling process.    

 
February 6th  

We will pass out 8th grade schedules to the Ahern 
students to bring home.  This will only include 
level recommendations for major classes. 

 
February 7th    

Guidance staff will be going into the 10th grade 
Social Studies classes to discuss the programs of 
studies and the scheduling process.   
 
Elective Assembly at 8:40 a.m. in the auditorium to 
discuss English classes with the 10th and 11th  
grade class. 

 
February 8th  

Guidance staff will be going into the 11th  grade 
English classes to discuss the programs of studies 
and the scheduling process.   

 
February 15th  

8:33 homeroom to distribute students 
recommendations and allow students to begin 
picking out electives. 

 
 February 9th  

Program of Studies Night at FHS. 
6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. (See letter below for details) 
Presentation by Principal, Jeffrey Theodoss. 
Guidance staff will meet with parents and 
students in designated classrooms to meet parents 
and discuss individual questions and concerns. 

~~~~~ 
Below is the letter sent home to all grade 8-11 students. 

 
 

     Foxborough Public Schools  
         Foxborough, Massachusetts 02035 

 
Dear Parents/Guardians of Grade 8 -11 students: 
 
During the next few weeks, middle school and high school 
guidance counselors will explain the course selection process to 
students in grades 8 through 11.  Group meetings will be held 
during regularly scheduled classes and students will have the 
opportunity to ask questions about specific course requirements 
for graduation.  Students will be told that they may schedule a 
private meeting with their counselor as well to discuss any 
concerns they may have.  The guidance counselors have given 
each student in grade 8 a copy of The 9th Grade Program of 
Studies 2012-2013.   
The entire Program of Studies Booklet can be obtained on 
the FHS website: (http://foxborough.k12.ma.us/fhs.htm). 
 
Each student will also be given a personalized information sheet 
listing the courses for which they have been recommended for 
next year by their teachers.  They will be asked to review this 
information very carefully with you.  Please spend time to 
discuss these recommendations with your child.  Teachers made 
these recommendations diligently. 
 
Consideration was given to your child’s current abilities and 
willingness to work independently.  Your child’s courses should 
be challenging and demanding.  If you are not in agreement with 
the recommendation, please call the teacher before Feb. 15, 
2012, to discuss the recommendation.   After you discuss the 
recommendation with the teacher and a change is requested, the 
parents, student and teacher will all sign the override form which 
must be returned to your child’s guidance counselor when 
finished before any change will be made. 
 As your child completes his or her required courses, there will 
be more of an opportunity to enroll in elective courses.  Every 
effort will be made to honor your child’s elective requests.   
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Continued…... 
Some courses may not available for your child next year due to 
limited enrollment or scheduling conflicts.  Notification of any 
cancelled courses will be made as soon as the total enrollment 
has been verified.  
 
A program for parents will be held on Thursday, February 9, 
2012 in the high school auditorium. (Grade 8– 6:00 p.m. – 7:00 
p.m.) (Grades 9-11 – 7:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.)  Requirements for 
graduation will be explained and guidance personnel will also be 
available to answer any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jeffrey S. Theodoss 
Principal 
  

 

 
 

            Seniors-Submitting College Applications 
 
The college application season is in full gear and the hustle and 
bustle of submitting transcripts on time brings up questions about 
the process.  We would like to provide you with information that 
will help you navigate the process. 
 
1. Bring your “Brag” sheet to your guidance counselor.   
2. Ask a teacher to write a recommendation for you.  Give 

them a copy of your “Brag” sheet. 
3. Fill out the transcript request form and hand into guidance 

with your $3 for mailing.  Do this at least 1 week prior to 
deadline. 

4. Send your SAT and/or ACT scores from College Board.  
This may take up to 3 weeks for your college to receive the 
scores from College Board. 

5. Complete college application and send. 
Colleges and universities have a specific process they follow after 
they download application documents.  Often times, documents 
that we send through Naviance eDocs are not immediately 
available to the admissions office at the college or university.  
Many schools receiving a high volume of applications may need 
several weeks for the information to be updated in their system.   
  
When we send a document via Naviance eDocs we receive a 
confirmation of electronic delivery.  This confirmation is 
notifying us that the documents have been received at the 
institution.  However, it does not mean that the documents have 
been entered into the college/university’s admissions database. 

Do not panic if you receive an e-mail indicating something is 
missing.  Colleges are often a couple weeks behind in entering 
the information on their database.  
 

   
With our continuing effort to “GO GREEN” and reduce 

the expense and amount of paper used to photocopy 
the 100 page Program of Studies Booklet-we have put it 

on- line (beginning January 10th).  Click on the 
“Program of Studies “on the left side of the FHS main 

page. 
 

While you are there be sure to sign up for the                         
“FHS Email list” so that you will get updates from                    

the principal via email. If you wish to have a hard copy 
of the Program of Studies booklet, we have copies 

available in the main office or guidance office of the 
high school. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Over 94% of New England College students receive 
financial assistance.  This assistance comes in a variety of 
forms, including:  federal grants, loans and federal work 

study, as well as, New England College funded 
scholarships and grants. 

 
To determine your eligibility for assistance, file the Free 

Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) online as 
soon after January 1, 2012 as you can.  It is important to 
submit the application as early as possible to maximize 

available funds for your financial aid package.   
The New England school code for FAFSA is 002579. 

 
In the guidance office we also have a spreadsheet that lists 

National Scholarships students can choose to apply to. 
On January 11th we will be having an assembly for all 

seniors to hand out the Town of Foxborough Scholarship 
packet.  These must be completed and turned into  

Ms. Warnat, in guidance by February 10th. 
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From Orchestra Teacher...Ms. Cameron Tedoldi 

 
Congratulations to the following students who 
were selected to participate in the South East 

Senior District Festival, which will take place on 
Friday and Saturday January 6th and 7th:  

Connor Schultze (gr. 12) 
Brooke Orlando (gr. 12) 
 Courtney McCue (gr. 11)  
 Alexa Dumont (gr. 10)  

Don’t miss the Winterfest Concert on Feb.2nd  
 at (FHS) and String Festival on Feb. 16th at the 

Ahern Middle School.  
 

Also very big congratulations to Connor Schultze 
who was selected to play with the Grammy Band in 

California, during the Grammy Awards. This is a 
highly selective group, reserved for the top high 

school jazz musicians across the country. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Mid-Term Exams 

January 2012 - Grades 9-12 
 

• Mid-term exams will be given in regular classrooms.  
• You must remain in the classroom for the entire testing period. 
• Any student who misses a scheduled mid-term exam will only be 

allowed to take a make-up examination if the absence is due to 
extenuating circumstances approved by the administration prior to 
the exam.          (FHS Student Handbook –page 17) 

 
This schedule does not accommodate all the MCAS classes.  If a student 
cannot take an exam during the regularly scheduled test periods, the 
teacher and student should make their own arrangements. 
 
 
Monday, January 23rd (DAY 4)  

Exam -Period 1     7:33 AM – 9:15 AM      
          Exam begins at 7:45 AM 

  9:20 AM– 2:00 PM - Full schedule – Periods 4,5,6,7,2 
 
Tuesday, January 24th (Exams ½ day) 
 Exam - Period 2 7:45 AM – 9:15 AM 
              Pass 9:15 AM – 9:30 AM 

Exam – Period 3 9:30 AM – 11:00 AM 
 
  Students dismissed from school after exams. 

 
Wednesday, January 25th (Exams ½ day) 
 Exam - Period 4 7:45 AM – 9:15 AM 
              Pass 9:15 AM – 9:30 AM 

Exam – Period 5 9:30 AM – 11:00 AM 
 
  Students dismissed from school after exams. 
 
Thursday, January 26th (Exams ½ day) 
 Exam - Period 6 7:45 AM – 9:15 AM 
              Pass 9:15 AM – 9:30 AM 

Exam – Period 7 9:30 AM – 11:00 AM 
 
  Students dismissed from school after exams. 
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By FHS Librarian, Ms. Kathleen Porter 
 
 

 

 
2011 saw many changes at the FHS Media 

Center: 

• The Technology Department has 
provided Wi-Fi access points on both 
floors, with wireless network access 
extending beyond the bounds of the 
library. Users log in with their 
regular network user name and 
password.  

• Under the supervision of the 
facilities department, new carpeting 
and shelving has been installed 
upstairs, and will be installed 
downstairs in late January. The entire 
nonfiction print collection will be 
housed upstairs, with fiction 
remaining downstairs on new shelves. 
The new layout will make it easier for 
classes to access print reference and 
other books, while providing space for 
meetings and tutoring.  

• New books, videos, eBooks, streaming 
media and downloadable audio books 
have been added to our offerings. The 
library website gives links to search 
the catalog and to curriculum-related 
research resources. 

• For 2012 we look forward to 
completion of the physical update and 
to collaborative use of the space and 
the librarian's time with a variety of 

classes and departments. Students, 
parents or staff may contact librarian 
Ms.  Kathleen Porter for a personal 
tour of the facility or website! 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Club Advisors:  
Mrs. Kristen D’Errico and Mr. Scott Ferbert 

 
This past fall students have been discussing, 

debating, and investigating the question- “what 
makes a hero”? This theme for the History Club 
was focused by our guest speaker, Peter Gibbon, 
who came to speak with FHS students in October 
about his book, "A Call to Heroism."  Peter is an 
adjunct Professor at Boston University's School 

of Education and director of local Teaching 
American History seminars. The History Club is 
also looking forward to upcoming field trips to 
Boston for a tour of sites on the Underground 

Railroad in Beacon Hill. We will also be welcoming 
another guest speaker this spring who will be 

discussing the ongoing preservation of Civil War 
historical sites. 

All are welcome to join and participate.  
Please see Mrs. D'Errico or Mr. Ferbert if you are  

interested. 
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JUST A REMINDER…. 
          

TUTORING IS AVAILABLE 
 
Four certified teachers, two in math and two in 
English are available for academic support 
throughout the school day and after school. The 
tutors are in the building from 7:30am-2:30pm daily, 
in the upstairs Media Center. Please encourage your 
child to attend this beneficial service, which does not 
interfere with classes and has no financial obligation. 
Contact the Guidance Department with any 
questions. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Dear FHS Parents (all grades), 
 
Each year the community comes together to hold an 

overnight party for our graduating high school 
seniors. 

For the third year, the YMCA will be our host. 
 

Please lend your support by: 
Chairing a committee, 

Volunteering as a chaperone, 
Sponsoring the party monetarily or 

Creating a gift basket for the raffle table. 
We need you! 

 
This year's party will be held on: 

Sunday, June 10, 2012, (same day as 
graduation) from 10:30 p.m. – 5:00 a.m. 

 
Seniors will have the opportunity to be with all their 
classmates for the last time in a fun and safe place. 

 
Many dedicated organizers are returning to help, 
but many more are needed. (Please see the list 
below). 
 

 
Secretary/Registrant 

Patti Donoghue (pattied@verizon.net) & 
(VOLUNTEERS NEEDED) 

 
Decorating 

Julie Saltis (JSaltis@its.jnj.com), Rose Lincoln & 
(VOLUNTEERS NEEDED) 

 
Treasurer 

Dotty Dundon 
Fundraising Letters 

Chris Baker: (christinarobblee@aol.com) 
 

Senior Gifts 
Chris Baker & Lori Cressey 

 
Elections/Graduation Seating Raffle 

Gail Schaaf 
 

Chaperones 
Nancy Behenna (nancybehenna@msn.com) 

 
Facebook Page 

Julie Saltis, Rose Lincoln & (VOLUNTEERS NEEDED) 
 

Activities 
(VOLUNTEERS NEEDED) 

Food 
Kristin Todd & Lisa Zanecchia 

Communications 
Rose Lincoln (roselincolnphotgraphy@gmail.com) 

 
Clean-Up 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED) 
 

Raffle Prizes 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED) 

 
Videographer 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED) 
 

Memory Wall 
Mary Lane & MJ Stamatov 

 
Security (undergrad parent only 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED) 
 

All of our meetings will be held in the FHS Media 
Center @ 7PM on the following dates: 

January 9, 2012 
 February 13, 2012 

March 19, 2012 
April 9, 2012 
May 7, 2012 

 May 30, 2012 
June 4, 2012 

 
Please contact Julie Saltis @ 508-783-2857 
or Rose Lincoln @617-828-3760 for more 

information. 
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By:	
  Ms.	
  Gail	
  Schaaf	
  -­‐	
  Parent	
  

ATTENTION ALL PARENTS 

 
To help defray the costs and support the girls and boys 

tennis team, the “Tennis Booster Club” is not only 
raising money for the tennis teams, but also helping to 

clean up the earth! 
 

Once again, under the supervision of Ms. Schaaf, she is 
collecting used inkjet and laser printer cartridges and 

cell phones. These items are then sent to the 
 Funding Factory (www.FundingFactory.com) where in 
turn she received a check that is used towards the               

tennis team. 
So don’t throw away the old ink jet cartridges or used 

laser printer cartridges, or even those dead cell 
phones. Donate them!!! If you have any of these items, 
please have your son/daughter drop them off at the 
high school. There is a box located in the main lobby  

for these items. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
PLEASE CHECK OUR WEBSITE AT 

WWW.FOXBOROUGH.K12.MA.US FOR ANY CHANGES. 
 

 
                 JANUARY 2012 

Jan.	
  3	
   School	
  Resumes	
  
Jan.	
  5	
   Senior	
  Parents	
  Meeting	
  /	
  Guidance	
  -­‐	
  6:15	
  p.m.	
  

Jan.	
  6	
   SE	
  District	
  Junior	
  Festival	
  
Jan.	
  9	
   School	
  Committee	
  -­‐	
  7:00	
  p.m.	
  

Jan.	
  11	
   Senior	
  Assembly	
  /	
  1:15	
  p.m.	
  /	
  Town	
  Scholarship	
  Info.	
  
Jan.	
  12	
   School	
  Council	
  -­‐	
  3:00	
  p.m.	
  

Jan.	
  13	
   Warrior	
  Huddle	
  	
  
Jan.	
  16	
   No	
  School	
  -­‐	
  Holiday	
  

Jan.	
  23	
  	
   Mid-­‐Year	
  Exams	
  -­‐	
  Full	
  Day	
  of	
  School	
  
Jan.	
  24	
   Mid-­‐Year	
  Exams	
  -­‐	
  Dismissal	
  11:00	
  a.m.	
  

Jan.	
  25	
   Mid-­‐Year	
  Exams	
  -­‐	
  Dismissal	
  11:00	
  a.m.	
  
Jan.	
  26	
   Mid-­‐Year	
  Exams	
  -­‐	
  Dismissal	
  11:00	
  a.m.	
  

Jan.	
  27	
   No	
  School	
  -­‐	
  Staff	
  Development	
  Day	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   FEBRUARY	
  2012	
  
Feb.	
  1	
   MCAS	
  Testing-­‐	
  Biology	
  

Feb.	
  2	
   MCAS	
  Testing-­‐	
  Biology	
  

	
  
Winterfest	
  Concert	
  

Feb.	
  3	
   Warrior	
  Huddle	
  
Feb.	
  3	
   Jazz	
  Symposium	
  at	
  FHS	
  

Feb.	
  6	
  	
   School	
  Committee	
  -­‐	
  7:00	
  p.m.	
  
Feb.	
  9	
   School	
  Council	
  -­‐	
  3:00	
  p.m.	
  

	
  
Program	
  of	
  Studies	
  Night	
  -­‐	
  6:00	
  p.m.	
  -­‐	
  8:00	
  p.m.	
  
	
  

Feb.	
  14	
  
	
  

Feb	
  14-­‐16	
   French	
  and	
  Spanish	
  Exchange	
  Leave	
  
Feb.	
  17-­‐19	
   Festival	
  Music	
  Tour	
  -­‐	
  NYC	
  

Feb.	
  20-­‐25	
   February	
  School	
  Vacation	
  
Feb.	
  29	
   MCAS	
  -­‐	
  Testing-­‐	
  ELA	
  (Retest)	
  

	
   	
    
 

 


